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HIGHLIGHT ACTIVITIES 
 
1) On the First day, a courtesy call to Ms. Elsa Cruz, Quarantine Officer, Provincial Fisheries 

Office-Northern Palawan was made. A short meeting was conducted together with the 

Refugia Management Team and the Monitoring team of PPID, NFRDI. We informed her 

purpose of the trip. We also gave her updates regarding the implementation of Fisheries 

Refugia Project. 

2) After the courtesy call, the Team proceeds to Brgy. Tagumpay to observe fish landings and 

sampling activities of Technical Enumerators. However, the captured fishes were already 

packed when we arrived at the site, so the enumerators just obtained the total catch of each 

boat for a sampling cannot be conducted by that time. The total catch of all boat attained a 

weight of one ton or almost 907 kilograms. Nonetheless, the enumerators already conducted 

a sampling, sub sampling and collected data early in the morning before our arrival at the 

same landing site. 

3) On the next day, the enumerators had their rest day where they had the time to have a 

refresher discussion. The team also discussed not only the NSAP Concept, but also the 

Sampling Methodology and Fish Identification to the enumerators namely, Raffy Agustin and 

Christian Abrera.  

4) Subsequently, April 19, 2018, at eight o’clock in the morning, the whole team arrived at the 

second landing site located at the Brgy. Poblacion Dos, Coron, Palawan which is the town`s 

Public Market. The enumerators conducted the sampling with the guidance of the Project 

Assistants. NSAP Sampling Protocol, where 10% of the total catch of each boat was needed to 

be used as samples, was followed. Furthermore, the sample was divided into a sub sample 

categorized by species. The sub samples were weighed as a whole and were measured one by 

one. The size of the samples was measured differently based on the NSAP Protocol.  The 

squids (Cephalopods) were measured by their mantle length; blue swimming crab (Portunus 

pelagicus) was measured by their carapace width; fishes that were stiff (rigor mortis state) 

were measured by their fork length; lastly, fishes that were still soft were measured in total 

length. Other than the measurements, data such as the boat`s name, the fishing effort and 

the fishing gear used were also documented by the enumerators. After almost 4 hours of 

sampling, the team was done for the morning monitoring.  

 
Photo documentation during monitoring of sampling activities 
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